Golden Spread Emmaus Board August 16, 2007 River Road Fellowship Amarillo, TX

The meeting the Golden Spread Emmaus Board was called to order by Ronnie Hudson and he lead the opening prayer. Attending were Ronnie Hudson, Jim Wilhite, David Dzik, Louise Hudson, Karen Buroughs, Bill Jacobs, Gary Johnson, Jill Allen, Melanie Kirkland, Pam Lopez, Randy Oneal and Randall Ator.

David Dzik gave a Financial Report and noted a small loss in July. He is waiting on some funds from Carolyn Hurt and Jeff Beasley. He moved some funds to cash flow from the CD and renewed the CD to a shorter term. He also received some money from our fund raiser. No motion to approve and second was given.

Louise Hudson reported on Walk #198 and all is going well. The issue of team members missing meetings continues, but all is on track.

Ronnie Hudson reported on Walk #199 and the third meeting is coming the next Saturday. All is on track and going well.

Pam Lopez is the IBR for Walk #200. She missed the first meeting but the next meeting will be August 26. All is going well otherwise.

Karen Buroughs volunteered Southwest Baptist to hold the December Community. Hillside will look to 2008 to host their Community.

The Board Nominee list was discussed and names were provided to Jim to help narrow the search. He will begin making calls this week and report to the board is results.

Clergy List was discussed and feedback on results was mixed. Most calls have resulted in a few wanting to continue, a few asking to be dropped and the rest unable to contact. The calls will continue and if no response or returned call after two attempts occurs, a letter explaining the process will be mailed to seek response. Ronnie Hudson will respond to the Upper Room as requested.

Randall Ator sought the boards thoughts on which churches to mail fund raising letters to, and if letters should be mailed to churches from other communities in the area. He was concerned of overlap. The board suggested to mail to all but place a disclaimer on the letter apologizing if your part of a different community. Randall's staff will handle the mailing process.

Ronnie Hudson announced the addition of Cheryl Hudson as Lay Director to the June 2008 Walk.

Jim Wilhite closed the meeting with a prayer